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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
June 13, 2022
Crawford Hoying

Board Members Present: Gerrilyn Rozich, Dr. David Lee, Tim Lecklider, Dave Cecutti, Jessica Rexer, Robert Ranc, Betty Clark, Erick Starkey, Ulises Infante Garcia, Clay Rose, Heather Ditty, Rick Harrison Wolfe, Frank Willson, Eric Belfrage, Amy Numbers, Sharon Baker Magee, Nicolle Gomez Racey, Craig Baldridge, David Babner, Ian Montgomery
Board Members Absent: Kollin Hanes, Dr. William Burke, Phil Smith
Guests: Tom Schmid, Columbus Zoo and Aquarium
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Katie Thompson, Josh Bricker, Missy Burkett
Board Action Items:
· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Betty Clark seconded. All approved.
· Sharon Baker Magee made a motion to appoint Ian Montgomery to the Board of Directors as a restaurant representative. Tim Lecklider seconded. All approved.

· Board Members to provide Scott with potential stakeholder names to be included in the Strategic Planning process.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Gerrilyn welcomed everyone to the June Board Meeting. She thanked Jessica Rexer for hosting and welcomed new Board Member Ian Montgomery.
II.   Consent Agenda


a. Financial Overview – Scott provided a summary of the financials for June 2022. Staff also provided the financials last week via email. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through June 1 is $685,726. Account receivables total $23,450 – invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,137. Visit Dublin received a CARES Act Loan for $74,400 – installments to pay back that loan will begin in December 2022. The Executive Committee determined it is best to pay back the loan in full and avoid interest fees. The PPP Loan has already been forgiven. Through June 1, total expenses year-to-date stand at 45 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 46.1 percent.
The March Bed Tax was $82,413 compared to $45,650 in 2021 which is an increase of 80 percent. The year-to-date bed tax for 2022 totals $244,283 – a 90 percent increase over 2021 and a decrease of 24 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After four months in the budget year, there is a budget surplus of $109,283 vs. projected budget.
b. Consent Agenda Approval – Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Betty Clark seconded. All approved.

III.  Executive Committee Report
a. Board of Directors – Gerrilyn noted that the Executive Committee is recommending that Ian Montgomery from Fado Pub & Kitchen fill the vacant Restaurant position on the Board of Directors. Ian said a few words about himself. Sharon Baker Magee made a motion to appoint Ian Montgomery to the Board of Directors as a restaurant representative. Tim Lecklider seconded. All approved.
b. 2023-25 Strategic Plan – Gerrilyn provided an overview of the upcoming 2023-25 Strategic Plan. The final product will include an updated 3-year Strategic Plan that includes a mission, vision, goals, objectives, suggested tactics along with a compilation of the survey and meeting’s feedback. The facilitator will be Bill Geist – a national facilitator and industry expert that has completed hundreds of strategic plans for cities across the World. Bill assisted Visit Dublin 10 years ago with its organizational audit and has a great understanding of our community.
There will be several elements as part of the creation of the Plan, including: One-on-One Meetings with City Leadership, Small Focus Group Meetings, Large Focus Group Meetings and an On-line Survey for the community at large. All of these meetings will take place on September 27.
Gerrilyn noted that there is a Board of Directors Retreat that we expect everyone to attend. This portion of the process will be critical as we shape the future of Visit Dublin and Dublin’s Hospitality Industry. The retreat will be held on September 28 from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. at Tartan Fields. 
Scott reviewed the list of potential stakeholder participants for the various meetings and asked the Board of any feedback.
c. Dublin Athletic Facilities – Scott provided the vision for the new Darree Fields that is a result of numerous public inquiries over the past 10 years from residents, Dublin sports organizations, hospitality industry, visitors and others. A major organizational goal for Visit Dublin in 2022 is to spur a conversation with key stakeholders on creating or growing existing athletic facilities in the City of Dublin. Scott noted there are four major reasons for embarking on this effort: 1) Has been a long-standing need – we pitched this 10+ years ago; 2) More competition in the marketplace; 3) We need to fill the void left by the loss of Corporate Travel in Dublin; and 4) Opportunity – the City purchased last summer 93 acres adjacent to the 150 acres of Darree Fields. Land was zoned for “recreational and economic development.”
The “Re-imagined” Darree Fields is for future generations of Dublin residents benefitting not only the community but generating economic development and jobs for the City as well. The vision for new Outdoor Sports include: Additional Soccer Fields with turf and lights, Lacrosse, Pickleball, Paths -- 5K races, charitable “walks”, Playgrounds, Additional Public Art and Fishing Pond. The vision also includes a state-of-the-art indoor Dublin Sports Center featuring 150,000-square-feet offering sports such as Basketball, Volleyball, Pickleball, Gymnastics, Futsal and more.
The City of Dublin is working on a Parks & Recreation Master Plan. Several Board Members and Hospitality Industry leaders participated in focus groups for the plan several weeks ago. There will be several opportunities for community feedback in the coming months through surveys and other means. Scott noted the plan is scheduled to be completed in first quarter of 2023. He anticipated that even if a facility was approved it would be several years away. 
Scott noted that timing is of the essence. The City’s Master Plan will be completed first quarter of 2023. Events typically book a city to host their event 2-3 years in advance 
IV.  Visitor Information Center / Guest Services
Missy Burkett provided an overview of the organization’s Visitor Information Center and Guest Services. The Dublin Visitor Information Center is located in Downtown Dublin at 9 S. High Street below Visit Dublin’s Administrative Offices. It is open 365 days a year from 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. and is unstaffed. It’s 400 square feet and includes brochures and information, state of the art video board, seating, charging station, historic images and a new interactive wall map. Missy noted that Visit Dublin has run some type of Visitor Center at the same location since we moved there in 1999. There is lots of wayfinding directing visitors to the facility including signage on I-270 and throughout the City as well. We estimate an average of 25,000-30,000 visit annually. Many local residents use the facility as well. The ultimate goal of the Visitor Center is to provide information and serve as a great first impression for Dublin visitors. Thus far, those that have signed the Visitor Log have resided from 40 states and six countries.

In terms of fulfillment, Missy distributed Destination Guides to those that request them from across the United States. So far in 2022, more than 1,300 guides have been mailed, an increase of 116 percent over the same period last year. There have also been more than 7,200 participants of Visit Dublin’s Fairy Door Trail – all of which receive a free t-shirt from staff. To date, 500 shirts have been distributed in 2022 compared to 390 during the same timeframe last year. The Celtic Cocktail Trail has also been extremely popular and needs substantial fulfillment from staff. There are currently 2,200 active participants of the trail.
Missy said that two free hospitality bus tours staff offers to help partners familiarize themselves with the Dublin tourism product – the tour is great for new employees such as hotel concierges and others. Highlights of the tour include the Columbus Zoo, Bridge Park, Historic Dublin, Arts in public places, Coffman Park, Zoo, etc. The tours are held in the Spring and Fall with the capacity of about 25 attendees for each tour.
V.  President & CEO Report   

a. 2022 Sales & Marketing Plan Results -- Scott shared a few highlights from the updated Sales & Marketing Plan. He noted the mid-year update on the eight organizational measurements. There has been great progress on several and even two that have surpassed the annual goal. Below are the mid-year results:
	Organizational Measurements
	Goal


	Results 



	Generate impressions through earned media
	60 Million Impressions
	68,949,027

	Attract unique website visits to www.visitdublinohio.com
	600,000 visits
	261,067

	Generate impressions from Summer/Fall Statewide and Regional Campaigns
	15 Million Impressions
	5,865,671

	Attract central Ohio audience on owned digital channels
	30 Percent Increase in New, Local Subscribers


	2,287 (13 Percent)

	Attract referral traffic to website from social media channels
	70,000 sessions
	26,108

	Generate qualified leads 
	160 Leads
	59 Leads

	Generate new, confirmed room nights 
	5,000 Room Nights
	437 Room Nights

	Secure partnership retention rate of the current 81 partners (excluding partners going out of business)
	93 Percent
	94 Percent


Scott also highlighted the organization’s BHAGs or Big Hairy Audacious Goals. These goals are long-term and likely to be highly questionable externally but regarded as possible internally. Have made strides on two BHAGs – 1) Build community consensus to create a state-of-the-art athletic facility to meet the needs of the growing Dublin youth population and generate economic impact and jobs by attracting and growing tournaments and events.; 2) Create a new, ongoing and long-term Visit Dublin revenue source in addition to bed tax revenue.

Other highlights include a new effort for Tik Tok; securing a 10-week promotion with WNIC in Detroit worth more than $240,000 in free trade; and continued work with the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance which was created and continues to be led by Visit Dublin. 
b. State of Ohio Audit – The State of Ohio’s Agreed Upon Procedures Audit has been successful completed.
c. Holiday Market – Scott noted that Dublin City Council has been discussing the possibility of creating a Holiday Market during December and January to help boost visitation and create a great amenity for Dublin residents. The Market would be held at Riverside Crossing Park. Robert noted that there is still a lot of research to be completed with one of the elements includes site visits to other Holiday Markets in the United States and abroad. The earliest for the event would be December 2023. Such an event would be big boost for Dublin’s hotels during what is traditionally the slowest time of the year for them.
d. Dublin City Council (June 27) -- Scott will be presenting to Dublin City Council on June 27. He is working on the content and will share with the Executive Committee as well as Sharon and Betty in the coming weeks.
VI.   Guest Speaker – Tom Schmid, Columbus Zoo and Aquarium

Tom provided an overview of the Columbus Zoo. A copy of the presentation is available upon request.
VII.   Roundtable
Jessica Rexer (Crawford Hoying): Fore!Fest was a huge success during the Memorial Tournament; there will be a music series in Bridge Park that will held on Saturdays; several new restaurants will be opening in the next few months.  Local Cantina Restaurant is expanding their patio this summer.  The Dublin Market has started on Saturdays from 9:00-12:00 and runs through September. They have increased their market vendors from 100 to 120. 
Ian Montgomery / Rick Harrison Wolfe (Restaurants): Business has been trending up since March and the Memorial Tournament was the best weekend since the North Market opened.
Robert Ranc (City of Dublin): Parks and Recreation is working on the master plan for Parks and Recreation – there are 64 parks in the City of Dublin. It will be completed in first quarter of 2023. The city is working on a plan and policy for hosting events in the new Riverside Park.
Heather Ditty (the Memorial Tournament presented by Workday): Heather thanked everyone for all the support of this year’s tournament. Ticket Sales and Hospitality revenue were both up vs. last year. The new sponsor, Workday, was very impressed with the community as their first year as the title sponsor. The tournament also support several charities including Nationwide Children’s Hospital and a new venture with Eat.Learn.Play Foundation.
Erick Starkey (Dublin City Schools): School ended for the summer with 1,275 kids graduating from all three high schools. The dodgeball tournament raised more than $43,000 for the Honor Flight Charity.
Ulises Infante Garcia (AC Hotel): The hotel has been busy with travel picking up since the spring.
Dave Cecutti (Champion Sports):  The Ohio High School Athletic Association has set high school championship games with basketball in Dayton and football in Canton. This is the first time both events have been held outside of Columbus. 
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, August 15, Noon, Dublin Library
“An economic driver for the City of Dublin attracting visitors and events that generate jobs and Global awareness of Dublin.”

